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LUDFORD

Parish Council





Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington, Chirbury, SY156BX
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Minutes of The Meeting of Ludford Parish Council held in the Ludlow Mascall Centre, Ludlow at 7pm on the 10th October 2022
Present: Cllr Imogen Liddle, Cllr Stephen Liddle, Cllr Jeff Garraway, Cllr Shirley Salmon 
In Attendance: Parish Clerk – Penny Brasenell 


Unitary Councillor - Viv Parry



CSO - Lisa Thomas

22/27
Apologies Cllr Phil Middleton
22/28
No Declarations of Interest
22/29
Public Participation – CSO Lisa Thomas spoke

CSO Thomas spoke to Councillors with regard to their continuing priorities for policing over the next 12 months. It was agreed that focus should be on 

1. Speeding

2. Anti-social driving

3. Rural theft and crimes

Cllr Liddle asked about obtaining the crime figures for Ludford, CSO Thomas confirmed that the SNT team needed to be contacted – clerk to arrange an email

LPC thanks CSO Thomas for taking time out and attending the meeting to discuss these matters in person.

22/30
Update from Unitary Councillor

Traffic Roundabouts -Cllr Parry confirmed that she would back a scheme of wildflower planting rather than advertising boards. LPC agreed that this would be favourable, and Cllr Liddle recommended making contact with Kidderminster Council who are specialist in this horticultural area. Craig Massey at Shropshire Council is liaising with Cllr Parry on this matter

Cllr Parry informed LPC that she had a meeting set up with Highways England and wondered if the Parish had any issues that needed raising with him. Cllr Garraway asked that the provision of a cycle track/walkway along the A49 could be brought up again. Cllr Middleton had also discussed this matter at previous meetings and through emails.


Cllr Parry confirmed that she had received no further communication form Any Keayland at Shropshire Council regarding the work needed on the Overton Wall – Cllr Liddle said she would chase this up.

22/31  It was RESOLVED to accept both sets of Minutes from 25th July 2022 as a true and accurate record of those meetings.
22/32
Planning Matters –   
Sainsburys breach was discussed but no comments are required from LPC

22/33 Correspondence.

A quote had been received from Alan Jones tree surgeon for the remedial work at The Green,Park Road. Clerk to confirm that all the required elements are included in the quote ( as discussed onsite by Cllr S Liddle) are included and if so to confirm acceptance and organise the work.


Its was proposed by Cllr S Liddle that a maximum of £1000 + VAT be spent and seconded by Cllr Garraway. 


LPC will contact all the residents of Park Road once a date has been proffered for the work to commence.

22/34
Finance 

Bank reconciliation and financial statement accepted. Cheques approved.

Cheque No 


1072
clerk

£568.96

1073
clerk

£25.20

1074
npower

£85.04

1075
LMC

£40.40
The clerk suggested a Budget Review at the next meeting.

22/35
Green Agenda
a) Road Signs – speak to Highways request quotes for place name signs ( see 22/40)
b) Work on Cherry Trees – clerk to contact Alan Jones TS and confirm costs and work ( see 22/33)
c) Street Lights – Prysmium completed a free of charge assessment for LPC acting as the contractor for Shropshire Council. Due to this Councillors felt comfortable asking them to complete any remedial and improvement works. Councillors asked the clerk to pay for these from the remaining Environmental Maintenance budget and to contact the CIL team at Shropshire Council to confirm that CIL money can be used to improve street lighting facilities. If not this will need to be accounted for in next years 2023 Precept and budget. Clerk to contact Prysmium and ask if their quote can be held.
22/36
Facebook – ongoing
22/37
Bulletin –  it was decided to draft a single sided introduction letter/leaflet welcoming new residents to the Parish . this will be hand delivered. Cllrs Liddle and Salmon to arrange this over email 300 copies will be printed
22/38
It was agreed that LPC should trial the use of a mobile phone dedicated to them, including accessible emails and Facebook app. The phone would be on PAYG with no contract, the clerk will ‘top up’ and claim the charge back through expenses. Cllr Garraway provided a mobile phone for the purpose which had been gifted to him. The clerk will organise and report back next year.
22/39
Forward Cllr Parry the Connexus information and ask her to find out about Local Connection allocation ( i.e. from original planning permission) - ongoing
22/40   Parish Identity signs. Some discussion amongst councillors as to the size, position and nature of these proposed signs. Cllr Liddle provided a map and 3 sites were agreed ( Clerk needs to obtain a small version of the plan and indicate the suggested points) Clerk to contact Highways and Cllr Parry for help with this as emails to Highways Shropshire are not being acted upon.
22/41
Bus Stops – LPC raise possibility of a new bus stop for Henley Grange – clerk to contact Cllr Parry for help with this
22/42
Refresh of the Parish Plan – next agenda

22/43
Bone Bed – help to tidy up the rock face and ancillary items. Contact has been made with the British Geological Survey who have offered to help. Cllr Liddle provided a copy of the ‘Licence to Plant in the Highway’ which is the instruments which LPC controls and regulates the Bone Bed. This needs to be sent to the BGS prior to commencement of any work.

22/44
Other Organisations. Nothing to report. Cllr Liddle confirmed that the Conservation Committee had now ceased.

22/45
Cllr Garraway confirmed that he would take over the responsibility of obtaining data from the VAS. Clerk to contact Westecote signs and ask for help to set this up. Also Clerk will write to MOP John Eaton and Ex Councillor Douglas Mason as they were trained already.

Date of the next meeting : 21st November 2022
Meeting Closed at 9pm

Signed Chairman
Signed Clerk 
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